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Hopkinton SEPAC

Special Fducation Parent Advisory Council




MINUTES
September 17, 2018 | Marathon Elementary, Parent Resource Room | 6:30-8:30PM
In attendance: Dr. Cavanaugh, Dr. Zaleski, Beth Callahan, Connie Chagnon, Carol Cresco, Lauren Dubeau, Dan Mazur and 15 parents.
I. INTRODUCTION
· NEXT STEP: SEPAC/Parents to send Dr. Zaleski an email if they have an event / announcement pertinent to her monthly newsletter and she will ensure it gets distributed.
II. ESY
· During ESY 2018, the administration provided new activities for students with intensive needs Grades 1 through the 18-22 program intended to foster social skills, including: Field trips to Green Thumb and Natick Mall, visits to EMC Park and the Hopkinton Library, and bowling. Pre-K and K were excluded from these since district not equipped yet for what this would entail. 

· Parents voiced the following concerns/wishes: 

· SOCIAL SKILLS: They would like to see the school work towards including Pre-K and K in social skills activities and to continue to see an extension of these in future years. 
· TRANSITION: Parents would like the school to propose how educators/staff can use ESY to help prep kids AND teachers for the transition into the next school year. The following recommendation was discussed: assigning set time for transition discussions at the end of the school year so incoming teachers can connect with outgoing ones.

· Parents also expressed concern because many children with social/emotional deficits are not deemed eligible for ESY, yet we need a forum for them to participate and work on this over the summer. Other towns offer social opportunities in partnership with Parks and Rec., but this is often only for kids ages 8+ interested in sports (which is not accessible / of interest to many within this population.) A parent recommended a Social Skills workshop to take place in the afternoon.
· NEXT STEPS: 
· Dr. Zaleski presented different options for the restructuring of the 2019 ESY program and the discussion will be picked up during the October meeting. The administration would like parent input on which are the most essential components to retain considering budget limitations
· The administration will also propose alternatives to better foster social development among kids who typically do not qualify for ESY as well as an expansion of social activities for those that do. 
III. INCLUSION SUPPORT SPECIALIST HIRING OPPORTUNITY 
· Other school districts across MA (i.e. Boston) have started to hire inclusion support specialists responsible for training the organizers of extracurricular activities, sports and events on how to best incorporate and support children with specialized needs. This is different from an inclusion specialist – this is more of a coach / consultant for the district to consult on best practices, coaching, reconfiguring programs, and they would work with the guidance department, individual service providers, extra-curricular providers, etc. to further this goal.
· Parents believe this is very important since effective after-school inclusion is not being delivered. In theory, learning specialists should be providing this level of support but we need someone centered on this goal and that can implement strategies in an uniform/consistent manner across schools for it to happen effectively, especially in middle school and above. 

· The administration expressed not being sure there is a need for this and instructed present parents to solicit any additional support needed. 
· NEXT STEP: Dr. Zaleski will invite members of the middle and high school teams to discuss these concerns during the October meeting.
IV. ACCEPT TRANSPORTATION
· This summer out of district transportation was very challenging compared to in-district. Dr Zaleski, Lidia Pulselli and Dalexis Valdez met to discuss communication between ACCEPT and Van Pool and put together a guide but they still experienced challenges. According to ACCEPT, issues arose from the below - 
· Additions due to last minute student enrollment

· Changes due to Marathon logistics

· New regulations to clear drivers 

· During our last meeting with ACCEPT, they committed to a 1-week communication lead time but given challenges, they recently shared that they can only commit to a 2-day lead time.

· The following solutions were proposed, in addition to the agreed upon next steps:
· ACCEPT will add a 6th dispatcher to support Hopkinton exclusively
· A list of pick up times was provided to ACCEPT so they could share it with parents when they call
· NEXT STEP: ACCEPT is hosting a meeting with all local SPED directors to address the concerns across multiple districts. Dr. Zaleski will meet with all other SPED directors and present possible next steps during an upcoming meeting.
V. TRANSITION SPECIALIST
· The district is in the process of hiring Beth Burns, a certified transition specialist, through ACCEPT Collaborative. Parents who know Beth were supportive of this but continue to be concerned about the amount of time we are contracting her for relative to the number of students requiring transition services (both children turning 14 and children close to 18 that have never received this level of support). The district budgeted for 10hrs a month in the FY19 budget. (This is 2x what we’ve had in the past)

Visit our website http://www.hopkinton-sepac.org/ to view past meeting minutes, upcoming events and additional resources
